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Montenegro welcomes the Delegation of Bahrain. 

We welcome the submission of a midterm report and the Government’s continued dedication to the UPR process. 

Although some measures had been undertaken, including legislative and institution building, we noted a lack of or a limited progress in several areas, in particular with regards to the fight against torture, freedom of expression and freedom of assembly, and the application of the death penalty. 
We remained concerned over the latest OHCHR reports stated that torture inside and outside of detention facilities, during and prior to detention, and during investigation, remained widespread. In that regard we welcome the open invitation to the High Commissioner to visit Bahrain, including places of detention and Shia villages.  
In addition, we regret that despite no execution made during the Midterm review period, three executions were made beginning 2017. 
Montenegro makes following recommendations to the Government of Bahrein:

1. to impose a moratorium on the use of the death penalty;
2. to take all measures to ensure independence, including financial, and effectiveness of national human rights institution and to protect it from all forms of pressure or reprisal in connection with their work to promote and protect human rights.

Thank you!
